Volume 17 (6)

EL PASO/TRANS-PECOS AUDUBON SOCIETY

June 1987

GENERAL MEETING

MON., SEPT. 21,1987,7:30 PM in the Garden Center, 3105 Grant St. in Memorial Park. The next Roadrunner(in September) will be in your mail. box with the meeting information. Until then, we'll see you on the field trips.

FIELD TRIP CALENDAR

VADO & UPPER VALLEY SUN. JUNE 14. Meet at 7 AM at the crossroads. Leader: Joyce Davis(581-9470).

SANDIA PEAK SUN., MON., TUES., JUNE 14,15,16. This is not a formal Chapter Field Trip but an outing by Bob and Ray, that comedic duo. They will go to Albuquerque and establish a base motel in eastern part of the city, then explore the area for birds. Anyone wishing to go call Bob(757-1876 answering machine or 751-0125) or Ray Waite(751-1849).

CLOUDCROFT & MOUNTAIN AREA SAT., SUN., JUNE 27-28. Meet at 7:30 AM at Sunrise Shopping Center. .Call Bill Doebele for information (593-4835 h).

WATER CANYON, ETC. SAT.-SUN..JULY 18-19. Meet at 7 AM at I-10 and Transmountain Rd. We'll tour a large chunk of central New Mexico, visiting habitats ranging from river valley to spruce- Leader: Anne Hussmann (584-4081). fir forest. On the itinerary: Bosque del Apache Natl. Wildlife Refuge, Water Canyon and other sites in the Magdalena Mts., the Plains of San Agustin, and NM Hwys. 78 and 52 w of the Magdalenas and San Mateos. Sat. night, you can camp at the Forest Service's Water Can-

yon campground or stay in Socorro. NM. Campers and noncampers alike should be prepared for rain. Also be prepared for birds: Pinyon Jays, Clark's Nutcrackers, Red-faced and Grace's warblers, Sage Thrashers, Cassin's Kingbirds, Lewis' Woodpeckers and more. Leader: John Sproul (545-5157h, 541-6126w). Call John 1f you plan to go.

WEST SIDE OF FRANKLINS SAT. JULY 25. Meet at 7 AM at entrance to Tom Mays Park: Leader: Tom Baker(877-3365).

HUECO TANKS Sat. AUGUST 8 . PM. Picnic and birding. Leader: Bob Johnson (751-0125h, 757-1876 answering machine).

LUNA, NM AREA SAT. SUN. AUG. 22-23. There will be camping on a local ranch, or one can stay at Whispering Pines Motel (505 533-6555) in Reserve, NM. Call early for reservation as they have only 8 rooms. Call Anne or Nancy Wilson (833-3907) if you plan to go and for the itinerary. ***

SAVE THIS PAGE AS YOUR

REMINDER FOR SUMMER

FIELD TRIPS ななななななななななな

BOARD OF DIRECTORS MEETING

MON., JUNE 8,7:30 PM. The Board will meet at the home of Larry Jordan, 732 Brisa del Mar(833-5969). All members are welcome.

Please note - Our chapter is in need of chairpersons for both our publicity and program committees. If someone out there is interested, please let one of the board members know.

Comin' up......

Don't forget the Book Fair at B.
Dalton Bookseller in Cielo Vista
Mall June 20. Plan to make your
book purchases then. Also, we will
need volunteers to sit at the table in front of the store. Call
Larry Jordan (833-5969) if you
can help.

THE ROADRUNNER

Published by El Paso/Trans-Pecos Audubon P.O. Box 9655, El Paso, TX. 79986

Publications Chair - Sarah Jane Dodds Editors - Jane Fowler, Jo Nagel

THE ROADRUNNER is sent to all members of the El Paso/Trans-Pecos Audubon Society. Nonmembers can subscribe for \$4 per year. Make checks payable to EPTPAS and mail to RR Editor at the above address. Also, please send us any changes or corrections in your name or address.

Note to Editors: Articles appearing in THE ROADRUNNER may be reprinted without prior permission. Credit is appreciated.

BIRDATHON '87

On May 2 our chapter again participated in the "Birdathon", Natl. Audubon's annual fund raising event. Chapter members solicited money pledges from other members, friends and family for each bird species they saw that day. Thanks to the many participants we had a successful day raising over \$2000. Not all the money is in yet. For those of you who missed your chance to contribute, it is not too late. Birdathon chair, Jean Coyle, is still accepting

donations through June 15. She can be reached at 592-2225 or mail your contribution to: Jean Coyle, 1987 Birdathon Chair, 11124 Montana #215, El Paso, TX 79936.

Highlights of this year's event: highest number of species -John Sproul (100)

highest number of sponsors -

Tom Baker (25)

most money raised - Jane Fow-

Grand prize drawing for Porcelain Penguin with Chick - Paul D. McCoy

Second prize drawing for original painting of a Vermilion Flycatcher - Liz Guinn (painted and donated by MARCELLA MURRAY)

For most unusual bird, a bottle of Champaigne award to John Sproul for a Willow Flycatcher (donor BART RUMAKER)

For youngest birding participant, Bushnell binoculars were awarded Gabriel Bickle (binoculars donated by PETE DIX and TOM HUSS-MANN).

AUDUBON TO CLOSE REGIONAL OFFICES A.C.T. PLANS EMERGENCY MEETING

At its May meeting, the board of directors of the National Audubon Society made a decision with major implications for all Audubon Chapters. Citing budget constraints, the board opted to close most Audubon regional offices, including our Southwest Regional Office, as of July 1. After that date, there will be only 3 regional offices: West-ern, Eastern and Alaska. In 4 states -- Texas, Florida, Minnesota and Washington -- Audubon does plan to maintain state offices. Staffing and function of the Texas office are not yet clear.

How will the board's decision affect the existing Audubon network in our region? How can we (cont. on p. 4)

THE TEXAS LEGISLATURE

By the time you read this, the 70th
Texas Legislature will have ended its
regular session.
Here's where selected bills stood a
week before the
June 1 adjournment date:

Franklin Mountains (H.B. 1839). May 4, the House passed H.B. 1839, the bill to remove land from Franklin Mts. State Park, with an amendment reducing the area to be removed from 3,275 acres (~5 square miles) to 1,290 acres (~2 square miles). On May 6, the bill was referred to the Senate Natural Resources Committee, chaired by Tati Santiesteban of El Paso. There it stayed, while the City of El Paso's Public Service Board, the Franklin Mts. Wilderness Coalition and Sen. Santiesteban's Natural Resources Advisory Group tried to negotiate a settlement on the issue. The Senator had refused to release the bill unless and until an agreement acceptable to the Coalition and his Advisory Group was reached. The boundary amendment passed by the House reflected one point agreed to early on. Other issues were harder to resolve, though, and only as we went to press did an agreement appear near. Whether the bill ultimately passes or not, thanks are due Sen. Santiesteban (Texas Senate, P.O. Box 12068, Austin 78711) for his role in the process. He withstood a lot of pressure in order to ensure the best possible outcome for the Park.

Groundwater. The Legislature's performance in this area has been mixed. On the positive side, S.B. 779, Sen. Santiesteban's bill to establish a state program for regulation of underground storage tanks, passed both the Senate and House in May. The Senate now needs to concur with a House-passed amendment, after which the bill goes to the governor for his signature. S.B. 1033 also appears headed towards enactment, but in a very different form from when it was introduced. Originally intended to es-

tablish a state policy of nondegradation of groundwater quality and set enforcement standards for organic contaminants in groundwater, it now simply calls for further study on the groundwater-quality issue and establishes certain public information requirements. Finally, H.B. 1451/S.B. 967, the bill to set minimum standards for groundwater districts, has been weakened but is still alive. At press time, it had passed the Senate and was awaiting full House action.

Agency Funding. The impasse between the Legislature and Gov. Clements continues, and a special session this summer to resolve the budget issue appears likely. Though the House (\$39.4 billion) and Senate (\$39.9 billion) appropriations bills aren't too far apart overall, only the Senate version avoids funding cuts for natural-resource and environmental agencies. The governor, of course, contends both versions are too high. Keep urging your senator and representative to work for full and adequate funding for state environmental agencies.

Texas Rivers (C.S.H.B. 1250/C.S.S.B. 702). The bill to create a Texas Rivers Conservation System was reported favorably by the Senate Natural Resources Committee May 13 but still awaits full Senate action. Even if it clears the Senate, House passage this late in the session is unlikely.

Container Deposit (H.B. 210). This bill died in the House Environmental Affairs Committee. Could the fact that the committee chairman is a beer distributor have had anything to do with its demise?

Golden Eagles (H.B. 2050/S.B. 997). The bill to clarify in the Parks and Wild-life Code that Golden Eagles may not be hunted or trapped without a permit passed the House, was reported favorably by the Senate Natural Resources Committee and is expected to pass the Senate. /John Sproul/

cont. from p.2)
best maintain Audubon's current
momentum in Texas? The Audubon
Council of Texas will hold an
emergency meeting in Austin June
6 to discuss the National Audubon board's action and develop
strategies for the future of Audubon in Texas. EP/TPAS members
are invited to attend. For meeting details, contact John Sproul
(545-5157).

NATIONAL AUDUBON SOCIETY Membership Application Please enroll me as a member of the National Audubon Society and of the local chapter. Send AUDUBON magazine and membership card to: City.....Zip.... Membership category desired: _Senior Citizen _Individual/\$30 Individual/\$21 Family/\$38 Senior Citisen Student/\$18 Family/\$23 This is a _ new _ renewal membership. Please make checks payable to National Audubon Society. Mail to Neil Keith, 1525 Meadowview, El Paso, Tx 79925. LOCAL CHAPTER

THICK-BILLED PARROT PROJECT

WIO

EL PASO/TRANS_PECOS

7XCH

The mystery guest at our May general meeting? None other than Jim Koschmann, local veterinarian and long-time friend of our chapter. Those not attending missed an excellent presentation. Dr. Koschmann is actively involved in a project to reintroduce the endangered Thick-billed Parrot to the Chiricahua Mts. of s.e. Arizona. He gave us a lively description of that project -- from the germination of the idea, through the first releases last fall, to

the present, with a flock of 17 birds ranging through the Chi-ricahuas and with biologists watching hopefully for signs of breeding. Thanks, Jim, for an outstanding talk.

The Thick-billed Parrot reeds in mature highland pine 'orests in the mountains of Chih lahua and Durango and was formerly a conspicuous if irregular vi litor to s.e. Arizona. There are to nesting records from the U.S. and the last sightings in Ar zona date from the mid-1930s. The Chiricahuas appear to co tain a large expanse of suitabl habitat, though. With prospe ts for the species bleak in Mex co due to continued forest cleating and continued illegal ca ture of Thick-billeds for the pe trade, the Chiricahuas may hold the key to future survival of this species in the wild.

The Thick-billed Parrot : roject is coordinated by the Arizona Game and Fish Dept. (AGF)). with the U.S. Forest Service and U.S. Fish and Wildlife Service also cooperating. The project leader is another old friend of our chapter, Dr. Noel Snyder, previously with the California Condor Recovery Program and also a man with extensive research experience with the endar gered Puerto Rican Parrot. The Thickbilled Parrot Project is run on a very limited budget, and any and all contributions are greatly appreciated. You can send donations to: Nongame Donations Fund/Thick-billed Parrot ?roject. AGFD, Attn: Terry Johnson, 2222 W. Greenway Rd., Phoenix, A: 85023-4399. Please make sure your check is designated to the Thic :-billed Parrot Project. /John :proul/



EDUCATION NOTES

PROJECT WILD: Thirty-two participants had a wild time April 25 at the Project WILD Teacher-In-Service Workshop organized by EP/TPAS Conservation Chair Gloria Woelfel. Project WILD (Wildlife in Learning Design) is an environmental education program that introduces students, through games and other activities, to basic ecological principles and gets them thinking about the importance of wildlife in our The workshop participants now have the materials and skills to use Project WILD in their classrooms. Thanks go to Gloria for organizing the workshop, to Ilo Hiller of the Texas Parks and Wildlife Dept. for traveling from Austin to serve as workshop leader, and to Ginny and Tom Baker, Karen Kaplan and Sandy Maldonado for their help in making the day a success.

AUDUBON ADVENTURES: Enrollment of classes for the 1987-88 school year is going well. So is the support of our members and friends for this youth education program of the National Audubon Society. Hearty thanks are due Marianne Berry, Joyce Davis, Robert Doss, Jane Fowler and Anne Hussmann for sponsoring 1987-88 Audubon Adventures classrooms. Are you interested in sponsoring a class? Contact our Audubon Adventures coordinator, Peggy Riede (833-4881).

SCHOLARSHIP: One of our original scholarship winners has unfortunately had to decline her grant. That scholarship now goes to Nan Johnson, a 1985 UTEP Biological Sciences graduate and aspiring environmental educator who will use the award to take part in an Audubon Wilderness Research Backpack Trip in Wyoming. Congratulations, Nan!

SLIDE SHOW: Our "Birds of El Paso" slide show has gotten lots of exposure lately, with 4 recent presentations. Thanks go to Tom Baker, Sarah Jane Dodds, Jane Fowler and Neil Keith for giving these programs. To schedule a showing of the program, contact Ginny Baker (877-3365) or Jane Fowler (772-0296).

RIO BOSQUE PARK: The Education committee has begun work on an Audubon management plan for Rio Bosque Park, the undeveloped 286-acre city park in El Paso's lower valley. A draft outline is now circulating for review and comment. To obtain a copy, contact John Sproul (545-5157).

/John Sproul/

DONATIONS

We gratefully achnowledge a donation to the chapter from Mr. F. M. White in memory of Maj. Gen. Frederic Hughes.

TOS MEETING

Our chapter was host to 75 members of the Texas Ornithological Society which held its Spring meeting in El Paso May 14-16.

We organized and led field trips for the visitors to some of the area's birding hot spots: Guadalupe Mts. Natl Park, Cloudcroft, Aguirre Springs, Franklin Mts., Hueco Tanks, El Paso's upper and lower valleys and the Northeast Oxidation Ponds. A special trip on flora of the Franklins was led by Clark Champie.

TOS birders collectively saw 162 species, and many added a number of "lifers" to their lists. Marlene Boulerice saw 13 new birds in Cloudcroft and 7 more in the lower valley.

The speaker for the banquet on Sat. evening was Phyllis R. Dague with Peregrine Fund, Inc., Laboratory of Ornithology, Cornell Univ. Steve Runnels, outgoing President of TOS, expressed his thanks to EP/TPAS chapter members for their assistance in making the meeting such a success. I also wish to express my gratitude to the local crew (Nancy Wilson, Anne Hussmann, Bettie Roberts, Robert Doss, Tom Baker, John Sproul, Jeff Donaldson Joyce Davis, Jo Nagel, Jane Fowler, Bart Rumaker, Gloria Woelfel, Neil Keith, Clark Champie, Ray Waite, and Larry Jordan) for their efforts and (cont. on p. 6)

(TOS cont.) time spent in showing the folks from other parts of Texas our area's bird life. /Bob Johnson/

THE ROADRUNNER

[Ed. note: Bob was chapter coordinator for local TOS activities -- arranging for lodging and banquet accommodations, organizing field trips and evening programs, etc. Thanks, Bob, for your enthusiasm, resourcefulness and a job well done.]

NEW MEMBERS

We wish to welcome these new members into our local chapter and NAS: E. W. Anderson, Jr., Ms. K. J. Fuller, Mrs. Janet E. Hoffman, and Mr. Chad Puerling.

OBSERVATIONS

April 20 - May 22

With the Birdathon (5/2) and TOS field trips (5/15 & 5/16), many good sightings were made during this reporting period,

CP - Crossroads Pond

EPCC - El Paso Country Club

FH - Ft. Hancock reservoir

FQ - Ft. Quitman vicinity

HT - Hueco Tanks

MeP - Memorial Park

ML - Madden Lake

NEOP - Northeast Oxidation Ponds

RP - Randel's Pool

S - Socorro Sewage Ponds

T - Tornillo

Tr - Tornillo rest stop

W - Whispering Spring Canyon

LOONS - FALCONS

Eared Grebes were reported at NEOP-and below FQ 4/26 to 5/16 (JS,JD). Piedbilled Grebes were seen at Indian Cliffs Ranch 5/1 (JS), CP, NEOP, FQ (JS) on 5/2 and FQ (JS) 5/15. Western Grebes were spotted at NEOP (JD) 5/2 and FH (BJ) 4/28, (JS) 5/2, 5/15, 5/16. A Clark's Grebe was found at FH (JS) 5/1. Double-crested Cormorants were seen at FH (JS) 5/1-2 and below FQ (JS) 5/15, (JD) 5/16. Great Blue Herons were reported at NEOP (LJ) 4/18, (JD) 4/26, at FH (JS) 5/1-2, (BJ) 4/24 and below FQ (JS) 5/1, 5/15. Green-backed Herons were found at RP (DW) 4/26, CP (BR) 5/9, below FQ (JS, JD) 5/1-2, 5/15-16. Cattle

Egrets were nest building at . Vado (JD) 4/25. A Tricolored Heron was spotted below FQ (JD) 5/16. Great Egrets were seen below FQ (JS) 5/1-2, (JD) 5/16. Numerous Black-crowned Night-Herons were seen at NEOP (LJ) 4/18, CP (BR) 5/9, and below FQ (JS, JD) 5/2, 5/15-16. White-faced Ibis were reported at Vado 4/25 and NEOP (JD) 4/26, NEOP (JS) 5/16 and below FQ (JS) 5/1-2, 5/15-16 (JS,JD).

Blue-winged Teal were found at T (JS) 5/1-2, 5/15, NEOP (JD) 5/2, below FQ (JS) 5/1-2, 5/15. Wood Ducks were seen in Gary Lane pond (BJ) 5/2. Canvasback were reported below FQ (JS) 5/1, 5/15 and NEOP (JS) 5/16. Redheads were spotted below FQ (JS) 5/1, FH (JS) 5/2, NEOP (JS) 5/16. Buffleheads were found at NEOP (JD) 5/2, CP (DT) 5/21, FQ (JS) 5/1, 5/15. Ring-necked Ducks were seen below FQ (JS) 5/2,5/15. Lesser Scaup were seen below FQ (JS) 5/15, (JD) 5/16. An Osprey was spotted along the river south of Country Club bridge (BR) 5/9. Mississippi Kites were reported at EPCC (BR) 5/9, CP (DT) 5/21. A Golden Eagle was seen from W (JS) 5/14 and 2 there on 5/16. A Harris' Hawk was found near FQ (JS) 5/15. Three Black Vultures soared with Turkey Vultures below FQ (JS) 5/15. This is a first Spring record.

QUAIL - WOODPECKERS

A Sora was heard at CP (JS) 5/2. Semipalmated Plovers were found below FQ (BJ) 5/2. Snowy Plovers were seen at NEOP (LJ) 4/18 and below FQ (BJ) 5/2. Black-necked Stilts and Am. Avocets were seen below FQ (JS,BJ,JD) 5/1-2, 5/15-16, at NEOP (JD, JD) 4/26, 5/16. Two Willets were spotted at NEOP (BJ) 5/2. Baird's Sandpipers were found below FQ (JS) 5/1-2. A Stilt Sandpiper was reported at T (JS) 5/15. A Lesser Yellowlegs was spotted at NEOP (JD) 4/26. Ring-billed Gulls were found at NEOP (JD) 4/26 and FH (JS) 5/1-2.

Franklin's Gulls were seen at NEOP (LJ) 4/18, (JD) 4/26. A Forster's Tern was found at FH and FQ (JS) 5/1. Black Terns were reported at S (JS) 5/14, NEOP (BJ), CP (DT) 5/21. A (cont. on p. 7)

rare sighting of a Grove-billed Ani was reported at RP (DT) 5/22. Great Horned Owls were spotted at HT (JS,JF) 5/2 and EPCC (BR) 5/9. Burrowing Owls were seen near Feather Lake (JS,JF) 5/2, at Clint (JS) 5/15 and at the river near Fabens (JD) 5/16. A Ringed Turtle-Dove was found in a n.e. yard (RH) 4/19. Broadtailed Hummingbirds were seen in a n.e. yard (RH) 4/19, MeP (JS) 5/1, W (JS) 5/14. A Belted Kingfisher was seen at NEOP (JD) 4/26 and at river near Fabens (JD) 5/16.

FLYCATCHERS - VIREOS Vermilion Flycatchers were found below FQ (JS,BJ) 4/24, 5/2, 5/15. Black Phoebes were seen near ML (JS) 5/1-2. A Cassin's Kingbird was found near FQ (JS) 5/2. A Willow Flycatcher was identified at ML (JS) 5/2. A Dusky Flycatcher was found at HT (JS) 4/30. Violet-green Swallows were reported below FQ (BJ, JS) 4/24, 5/2, at HT (JS) 4/30 and at W (JS) 5/14. A Tree Swallow was seen below FQ (JS) 5/2. A Bank Swallow was reported below FQ (BJ) 5/2. Cave Swallows were seen at the McNary and FQ overpass (JS,JD) 5/1-2, 5/15-16. A Blue-gray Gnatcatcher was spotted at HT (JS) 4/30. Black-tailed Gnatcatchers were seen near FQ (JS) 5/15. A Townsend's Solitaire was seen in n.e. El Paso (RH) 5/2. Cedar Waxwings were still around on 4/19 in n.e. El Paso (RH) and 4/26 at EPCC (JD). Phainopeplas were seen in Oak Canyon (JS) 5/14 and near Lake Willows (JD) 5/2, 5/10. Bell's Vireos were reported near ML (JS) 5/1-2. Warbling Vireos were found at HT (JS) 4/30, 5/3 and at W (JS) 5/16.

WARBLERS - WEAVER FINCHES
Nashville, 4/30, and Black-throated Gray
warblers, 5/3, were reported at HT (JS).
Townsend's Warblers were seen at Lombardy
Lane (BJ) 4/24, HT (JD) 5/2, MeP (JS) 5/1.
Common Yellowthroats were heard or seen at
NEOP (JD) 4/26, 5/2 and below FQ (JS) 5/1-2
and 5/15. An Eastern Meadowlark was heard
near FQ (JS) 5/15. Yellow-headed Blackbirds
were reported at CP (JS) 5/2 and ML (JS,JD)
5/15-16. Orchard Orioles were found below
FQ (JS,JD) 5/15-16. Hooded Orioles visited
a Mt. Park yard all month (JB). Bronzed
Cowbirds were spotted below FQ (JS,JD)

5/15-16. Western Tanagers were reported at EPCC (BR) 5/9, El Paso yard (JB,JD) 5/10, ML (JS) 5/15, W (JS)5/14, 5/16. Summer Tanagers were seen below FQ (BJ) 4/24, (JS) 5/15, (JD) 5/16. Black-headed Grosbeaks were found in an El Paso yard (JB, JD) 5/10, MeP (JS, MC) 5/2, W (JS) 5/16. Lazuli Bunting was seen at HT (JD) 5/2. A Painted Bunting was found hear ML (JS) 5/15. Lesser Goldfinches were spotted at the entrance to Santa Teresa (PR) 4/17. Green-tailed Towhees were reported in n.e. El Paso (RH) 4/22, FQ (JS) 5/2, HT (JS) 5/3. Vesper Sparrows were seen below FQ 5/1 and at HT 5/2 (JS). Lark Sparrows were found near ML (JS) 5/2, 5/15.

Exotics: Black-hooded Conures were seen at EPCC 5/2 (RH), 5/9 (BR,et al.).

Notes: The first sightings of the Blue Grosbeak and Yellow-breasted Chat were 5/9, Lake Willows (JD). A late White-crowned Sparrow was reported 5/22 in a n.e. yard (RW).

OBSERVERS: Janet Brockmoller, Mike Chintis, Joyce Davis, Jane Fowler, Richard Hermosillo, Bob Johnson, Larry Jordan, Bart Rumaker, Patricia Russell, John Sproul, Dennis Taylor, Ray Waite, David Weinstein.

/Joyce Davis, Observations Editor/
(581-9470)

TV GUIDE

The next Audubon Television Special on SuperStation WTBS will be "Ducks Under Siege", on ducks and the loss of wetlands. Air dates: Fri., June 5 (8:05 PM); Sat., June 20 (8:05 PM); Sun., June 28 (1:00 PM); and Mon., June 29 (9:00 PM).

Public television will also be carrying a series of 6 World of Audubon Specials this summer. In El Paso, KCOS TV-13 will show them at 8 PM on the following consecutive Sundays:

Jul 12 - Galapagos: My Fragile World Jul 19 - Ducks Under Siege (cont. on p. 8) (TV Guide cont.)

Jul 26 - Condor

Aug 2 - The Mysterious Black-footed Ferret

Aug 9 - Common Ground: Farming and Wildlife

Aug 16 - On the Edge of Extinction: Panthers and Cheetahs

Watch 'em!

#

The next issue of THE ROADRUNNER will be the September issue. The deadline for that issue is Aug. 20.



HAVE A SAFE AND HAPPY SUMMER!

El Paso/Trans-Pecos Audubon Society PO Box 9655 El Paso; TX 79986

Forwarding and Address Correction Requested

EL PASO/TRANS-PECOS AUDUBON SOCIETY Officers

	,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,	
President	Tom Baker	877~3365
Vice-President	Sid Shepperd	566-2162
Secretary	Ann Schultis	584-7382
Treasurer	Bart Rumaker	544-6432
Elected Director		- 4
Flecien atrector	Anne Hussmann	584-4081
	Larry Jordan	833-5969
	Neil Keith	778-5937
2, 22, 7	METT VETER	,,0 550.
Committees		DAD WE33
Conservation	Gloria Woelfel	833-7523
Education	John Sproul	545-5157
Field Trips	Bill Doebele	593-4835
Hospitality	Anne Hussmann	584-4081
Membership	Neil Keith	778-5937
Programs		12
Publications	Sarah Dodds	533-4150
		. 100
Publicity	Sid Shepperd	566-2162
Sanctuary	Larry Jordan	833-5969
Ways & Means	Latty Jordan	
LOUIS PRINCE	Table Campul	545-5157
ACT Delegate	John Sproul	
Clean Air Coalition Representative		
	Joyce Davis	581-9470

Franklin Mts. Coalition Representative

NONPROFIT ORG.
U.S. Postage
PAID
El Paso, TX
Permit # 2440

Gloria Woelfel 833-7523